
OFFICIAL

Ribble Valley Borough Council Please ask for:
Planning Department Telephone:

Email:
Your Ref: 3/2022/0966

Clitheroe Our Ref:
Lancashire Date:
BB7 2RA

Proposal:

The following recommendations are made to make the applicant aware of conditions which 
will have to be satisfied on a subsequent Building Regulation application.  The conditions 
may affect the elevation of the building and access to them. These recommendations must 
be included if this application passes to another party prior to Building Regulation 
submission.

PROPOSED PLANNING APPLICATION CONSULTATION

Application No: 3/2022/0966

ACCESS - DOCUMENT B, PART B5

It should be ensured that the scheme fully meets all the requirements of Building

Site Address: Crow Trees Farm Crow Trees Brow Chatburn, BB7 4AA

The proposed Planning Application has been noted and the Fire Authority gives its advice in
respect of access for fire appliances and water supplies for firefighting purposes to the site.

Proposed erection of 39 affordable residential units with access, 
parking and landscaping. Conversion and extension of former dairy 
outbuilding to open-market residential unit and 
refurbishment/modernisation of Crow Trees Farmhouse (open-
market dwelling) including reconfiguration, rooflights, side window 
and extension of two outbuildings to form garages.

Gary Brook
01282429452/07867802758
GaryBrook@lancsfirerescue.org.uk

05 January 2023

Church Walk
Council Offices

Dear Planning Department



If Document B, Part B5 cannot be fully complied with then, in certain circumstances, the 
installation of a residential sprinkler system may be used as a compensatory feature, but 
professional advice should be sought in such cases.



B5 WATER PROVISION

Guidelines on flow requirements for firefighting (taken from the National Guidance 
document on the provision of water for firefighting):

It should be ensured that the proposal is provided with suitable provision of Fire Fighting 
water. Any provisions should comply with National Guidance, details of which can be found: 
https://www.water.org.uk/guidance/national-guidance-document-on-the-provision-of-water-
for-firefighting-3rd-edition-jan-2007/



Yours faithfuly

Gary Brook
Business Safety Advisor
for Chief Fire Officer

Lancashire Fire and Rescue Service
Blackburn Fire Station

The Local Authority Building Control / Approved Inspector and Fire Service should be
consulted at the earliest opportunity where more specific advice can be offered.

If you would like to discuss this or any other matter of fire safety, please call me on
01282429452/07867802758

Byrom Street
Blackburn
BB2 2LE


